Oakway vs Thurrock
24th September 2011

This was a game of two halves! Or more literally, a game of two forwards! And certainly more exciting than last weeks (though great result) mundane game against Redbridge. 

Thurrock arrived already minus one player, and Oakway arrived minus an umpire. Zaq, you really have to set your alarm clock earlier! ( With Joan gamely stepping in until Zaq had roused himself, Oakway also was down by 1 player. 

However it didn’t seem to effect Oakway whatsoever. The passing from last week continued to improve, greatly! Personally it was a joy to watch at the back, albeit a little boring for yours truely! Didn’t have a kick or save all game to make. Even ‘R Tracy decided to get in on the action and played up field for a change. Tut, tut though,...missing that pen! Not like Tracy! 

However Heidi and Suzanne made up for all that. With attack after attack Oakway racked up the goals, a blistering hat-trick from Heidi in the first half. ‘Chopper’ Harris, though decided she couldn’t let Heidi grab all the glory and proceeded to live up to her name, and ‘nobbled’ one of Thurrocks backs! A broken toe was the rumour going around. (
After the restart, Heidi carried on where she’d left off and added another to her bag. Hey Marie might have been watching, injured, on the side lines, but I think she was envious and probably will be as green as a frog come the end of the season, if Heidi carrys on like this! You could be waving bye bye to your ‘Top Scorer’  award, Marie! 

Then half way through the second half,  Chopper struck once more (the HSE should surely be informed of this woman. I’ve heard a risk assessment could be carried out when playing against her! LOL) and this time another Thurrock player took the brunt. In a close tackle the ball shot up and hit the opposition player face first! Ouch! Take about blood on the dance floor! With an obviously lengthy delay, Thurrock felt it best with their losses to concede the rest of the match!
Special mentions to our new player, Sam! A wonderful debut and who alongside Heidi, took the joint Man of the Match award. Also I’d like to say well done to Geraldine for another faultless, (and footless) match. And to Sandra for ‘nearly’ getting a goal! 

Wonderful start to the season though Oakway!  The team that DOESN’T train together, obviously gets it together when on the pitch! ( 

We wish both the injured Thurrock players all the best and a quick recovery. 

Next weeks game away to Southend & Benfleet has hopefully been postponed, due to too many of us away. 

Next game 8th October at home at 3pm! 

